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FFWPU Ukraine: On November 28-30, we had the all-Ukrainian meeting with members that was 
attended by over 100 people. On November 30, the 7-day DP workshop was attended by 4 people. 
 
On December 1, 2014, the leaders’ meeting was presided by Rev. Chong, among the participants there 
were guests from Russia and Belarus: total 30 people. On December 4, 2014, our NGO representatives 
held a meeting with Rev. Chung, with the participation of 21 people. 
 
On December 7, 2014, we held a youth meeting with participation of the 1st, 2nd, and 3rd generations 
from Korea, Japan and Ukraine, which took place in Kyiv. Holding such meetings on the weekly base 
became a good tradition; they help us deepening our faith and knowledge of the Movement. 
 
On December 10, 2014, we had an evening prayer service at the Yellow Castle with participation of our 
Regional President Rev. Jin Hwa Chung and a delegation of Korean journalists. Around 100 people 
attended the meeting. On December 22, the 11th 7-days Divine Principle workshop started in Ukraine 
attended by 4 participants plus one 9-year old (daughter of one of the participants). 
 



 
 
UPF: “School of Peace” activities were held in the Slavyanskii gymnasium at the end of November. This 
is a project initiated by  the  UPF-Ukraine  though  which  theoretical  education based on IEF contents is 
given to different NGO representatives as well as practical presentations on how to develop projects. One 
of the “School of Peace” students gave a report on the project she has held. 
 

 
 
WFWP: A project called “World without violence in children’s eyes” was held on 18.12.2014 in Kiev. 
WFWP bought prizes for children and gave them out. Children from Kyiv send their works for a drawing 
contest dedicated to the campaign “16 days against gender violence” 
 



 
 
 


